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NCAAR Employee Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date:		February 12, 2025
Location:		Robbinsville Administrative Office (Via Zoom)
Attendees: 		Summer Brancoccio
Lisa Schmitter 
Andrea Acosta, Alt. Valerie Villafanez – North Administrative
Olivia Koloszuk – North Systems
Laura Rellinger, Alt. Sofia Macias – FVO
Michelle White- Administration

Beginning Time:	Meeting was called to order at 9:06 AM
Meeting Adjourned:	Meeting adjourned at 10:17 AM


Agenda Items

I. Approval of August meeting minutes 
The Committee approved the December 2024 meeting minutes by email, prior to posting.

II. Review of EAC Purpose by Summer
The EAC’s purpose is to improve NCAAR as a workplace by inviting employees to provide feedback to the executive and administrative team regarding issues that affect everyone. EAC representatives develop, recommend, and promote ideas related to working conditions, morale, public image, efficiency, employee programs, and other employee-related issues. This forum is a way to generate SOLUTIONS to common issues within the purview of NCAAR. Issues must be presented in a constructive, professional manner. If you bring up an issue, you must have at least one possible idea of how to resolve the issue, and then the EAC can discuss and possibly suggest other ideas. All issues brought up in the discussion, along with the ideas presented, may be assigned to one team member, including the Director of HR and/or President/CEO, to investigate further (talk to other team members, supervisors, etc.), and that person should be ready to present a possible solution or idea to the group at the next meeting. 

III. Review of Action Items from last meeting
a. Summer followed up with Eric about the South Administrative and South Systems staff for EAC representation. No representatives were identified, so the South will remain unrepresented at this time. If a representative is identified in the future, they are welcome to join any time. 

b. Summer followed up with Stacey regarding SAI and FVO informational cross-trainings. Stacey and Ciara were receptive and will discuss further to implement.

c. Summer confirmed with Stacey that SAI/BHI managers should provide phone coverage so all support staff can participate in holiday celebrations.

d. Summer spoke to Stacey about the EAC’s suggestion for a meeting to discuss the status of the SAI/BHI restructuring. This will take place during staff meetings.

e. Lisa updated the EAC representative requirements to include a minimum of nine months of employment with NCAAR.


Representatives take the floor 

IV. North Systems 
a. Olivia presented a request for staff to choose between leaving two hours early on either Thanksgiving Eve or Christmas Eve. 

i. While already discussed at the last EAC, Stacey inquired about this arrangement after receiving additional feedback. Summer and Lisa agree that staff can choose which day to leave two hours earlier, provided there is adequate coverage and supervisor approval.

b. Olivia presented a recommendation not to schedule in-person assessments the day before a holiday since the building is closed to clients and there is no on-site security.

i. Summer stated that this is a program specific concern and should be directed accordingly. She also noted this is likely a county-specific issue as all county offices operate differently, so an organization-wide policy may not be appropriate. 

V. Administrative
a. Michelle had nothing to report.

VI. FVO
a. Laura asked about the procedure for “snow days” under a virtual/hybrid work schedule.

i. Lisa explained that “snow days” are no longer necessary, as staff are equipped to work remotely. For example, the Southern region was recently rescheduled to virtual assessments due to inclement weather. State employees have a similar arrangement, working from home if offices are closed. Olivia asked what would happen if there was a significant storm resulting in power outages. Lisa indicated that responses to natural disasters will be assessed as they occur. 

b. Laura presented a question about the Compassionate Leave Policy. A staff member inquired about the criteria used to determine leave eligibility for family members and others.

i. Lisa explained that while the policy draws from standard industry practices, it significantly exceeds them in its allocation or time and criteria. Summer clarified that the policy's expansion focused on inclusivity, broadening the reasons for taking leave.

c. Laura expressed concerns about the stability of grant funding, the future of DEI initiatives, and the DV practices as influenced by the current political climate.

i. Summer acknowledged the changes at the federal level could be impactful. Although NCAAR’s primary source of funding is state funding, much of state funding is through federal funding. However, the current federal funding freeze has no immediate effect on NCAAR operations. Despite unknowns, NCAAR is proactively developing and implementing strategic plans. Summer has been consulting with individuals on client immigration guidance, accessing CDC resources, and the impact of language on organizational targeting. Sofia emphasized the need to provide clients with information about their rights and other immigration guidance. Laura requested guidance on how to address client inquiries regarding the impact on their benefits. Summer noted there is not enough information to provide guidance at this time, but staff can encourage their clients to remain as informed as possible and she will send an email to staff with some resources. 

Robert F. Kennedy’s experience with 12-step recovery programs could lead to significant shifts in how harm reduction initiatives and approaches to substance use if he is confirmed as secretary of health and human services. Potential reductions in state funding could disrupt certain programs, limit access to treatment, and restrict the availability of methadone prescriptions via telehealth.  

VII. North Administrative
a. Andrea raised concerns about the lack of Spanish speaking ICs and resulting scheduling issues when these staff members call out. Andrea asked if Spanish speaking CCs could be utilized to reduce use of the Language Line, which has significantly increased in recent months. While the current Translation Services policy does not allow Spanish speaking RCs to assist, Andrea stated some might be willing. Andrea is eager to contribute her translation skills and asked about revisiting this option.

i. Summer clarified that the policy exists because RCs were previously asked to handle emotionally challenging assessments without a framework of adequate training and/or support. A revision to the policy would need to include detailed policies for support and supervision for RCs volunteering to assist. Summer and Lisa will discuss this with Stacey and in the CLAS Committee. 

VIII. New Business
a. Summer requested the EAC representatives gauge interest during staff meetings about a CLAS Committee idea called “A Day in the Life.” Staff would volunteer to provide informational sessions on their position aiming to enhance team understanding of various roles within the agency.

b. Summer asked for EAC feedback on another ongoing CLAS topic, the Conflict Resolution Policy. The committee discussed implementing a mediation process with neutral in-house mediators to enhance comfort and address conflicts, particularly in situations involving power differentials. The process would include careful consideration of mediator selection and training. Feedback can be emailed to Lisa, Summer, and Gina.
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Adjourn – Meeting adjourned at 10:17 AM
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